STAMFORD

MAYOR **DAVID MARTIN**

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS
MARK MCGRATH
Email:

mmcgrath1@stamfordct.gov



TRANSPORTATION BUREAU CHIEF

JAMES TRAVERS
Email: <u>itravers@stamfordct.gov</u>

TRAFFIC ENGINEER
GARRETT BOLELLA, P.E., PTOE.

Email: gbolella@stamfordct.gov

OFFICE OF OPERATIONS TRANSPORTATION, TRAFFIC & PARKING

Tel: (203) 977-5466 Fax: (203) 977- 4004 Government Center, 888 Washington Blvd., 7th Floor Stamford, CT 06901

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

October 11, 2019

Mike E. Handler Director of Administration Stamford Government Center 10th Floor

RE:

ROADWAY WIDENING OF WASHINGTON BOULEVARD AND PULASKI STREET

Mr. Handler,

Attached please find the Transportation, Traffic & Parking Departments proposal for the acquisition by negotiation or eminent domain of rights of way for the roadway widening of Washington Boulevard and Pulaski Street as well as a draft resolution for the Board.

Sincerely,

Garrett Bolella, PE, PTOE

City Traffic Engineer

CC: David W. Woods, PhD, AICP, Administrator, Planning Board Cynthia R. Winterle, Clerk, Board of Finance Valerie T. Rosenson, Legislative Officer, Board of Representatives Sue Rosenfeld, Executive Secretary, Office of Administration James Travers, Bureau Chief, Transportation, Traffic and Parking